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	Comments


ERCOT staff and stakeholders have dedicated significant time developing the proposed changes in Nodal Protocol Revision Request (NPRR) 667, Ancillary Service Redesign.  The result of those efforts are intended to maintain system reliability by procuring a different slate of operating reserves as the Resource mix continues to evolve towards more renewables and distributed generation which have fundamentally different characteristics than ERCOT’s traditional Resource base.  GDF SUEZ appreciates the opportunity to submit these comments on NPRR667.

· GDF SUEZ’s goal for Future Ancillary Services (FAS) was to make measured changes to the current design with the main change being the separation of Primary Frequency Response (PFR) and Responsive Reserve (RRS) service.
· The full implementation of NPRR667 will be very disruptive to the overall market.  Significant implementation costs and risks will be incurred by stakeholders as implementation will require changes to control systems for stakeholders.
· Hedging Ancillary Services is already difficult since the bilateral market for these products is illiquid for both near-term and long-term products.  Dividing the current RRS product into five new products will make the task of hedging more difficult.

· Some of the discussion for the need to implement NPRR667 was to ensure the additional inclusion of new technologies.  However, as stated in the Cost-Benefit Analysis of ERCOT’s Future Ancillary Services Proposal (CBA), NPRR667 will not create a large opportunity for new technologies since most of the opportunity to participate in Fast Frequency Response Service (FFRS) will be fully subscribed by existing Load Resources. 

· The CBA indicates that a significant portion of cost savings results from a reduction in procurement of Non-Spinning Reserve (Non-Spin) / Contingency Reserve Service (CRS).
  ERCOT has completed an analysis of the procurement of Non-Spin and has changed the procurement of both Regulation Service and Non-Spin in the updated Ancillary Services procurement methodology for 2016.
  
Rather than full implementation of NPRR667, GDF SUEZ requests that ERCOT evaluate how much of the benefit contained the CBA can be realized by incremental changes to the current Ancillary Service market.  GDF SUEZ would suggest ERCOT evaluate: 

· Separating Primary Frequency Response (PFR) from RRS;
· The current level of Fast Responding Regulation Service (FRRS) or inclusion into the PFR market; and
· Continued risk assessment studies to ensure the correct and most efficient products are being procured.  
GDF SUEZ fully understands the efforts taken by ERCOT and the stakeholders to get to this point in the evaluation of the Ancillary Services market.  The efforts to date were absolutely necessary to determine the needs of the ERCOT System/market into the future.  However, based on the conclusions of the CBA, GDF SUEZ remains concerned about the overall cost, risk, and disruption of NPRR667.
�� HYPERLINK "http://www.ercot.com/content/wcm/key_documents_lists/30517/667NPRR_12a_Cost_Benefit_Analysis_122115.pdf" �http://www.ercot.com/content/wcm/key_documents_lists/30517/667NPRR_12a_Cost_Benefit_Analysis_122115.pdf�
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